NNDC report to Wells Town Council 06/06/22

Stearmans Yard Toilets

Last Week - KGB continued with 1st fix plumbing. Kings and Barnhams continued with

1st fix electrics.

This Week - carpenter continuing roof prep works.

Zinc roofing & Cladding contractor on site to commence roofing.

1st fix fire alarm.

Building Control Inspection.

At the May meeting of NNDC

Pauline Grove-Jones (Stalham Ward) was elected as the New Chairman. Sarah Butikofer was elected Vice Chair.

The Independents and the Conservatives did not wish to put forward an alternative.

Ukrainian Refugees in North Norfolk

Oksana Croom, NNDC Community Support Officer holds welcome sessions for Ukrainian families on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons to offer families support.

Vaccines for Covid 19 will be offered to those unvaccinated or who need a booster, at every other Thursday welcome session.

East of England Local Government Association

Competition for *Local Government Apprentice of the Year 2022* has been won by NNDC's Chantelle Holt at a virtual event at which there were 114 participants. Chantelle works as a revenues officer.

North Norfolk Community Transport Scheme

Has been supported with a contribution of 12k to dial a ride and 28k for the wheelchair accessible vehicle from NNDC.

NNDC are re-wilding public open spaces

First trialled in 2021 these areas will help create pockets of improved biodiversity & carbon sequestration across the district. To help encourage pollinators and benefit the community, wildlife and reduce global warming.